THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS SCHOOL OF EDUCATION LAWRENCE

OFFICE OF THE DEAN

March 14, 1939

Dr. Forrest C. Allen 105 Robinson Gymnasium The University of Kansas

My dear Dr. Allen:

I was glad to receive the copy of your letter and questionnaire recently mailed to high school principals and superintendents in Kansas. It was a worthy effort and points in the right direction.

In the matter of state legislation it seems to me that the State Board of Education has power under law to set up requirements. Why not ask them to do so?

I should be glad to see the results from both the questionnaire and from any effort that you may make in connection with a state wide program of physical education.

Sincerely yours,

Raymond A. Schwegler

Dean

MR': RW